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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dear Parents, Caregivers and 

Community Members 

 

NAPLAN Reports  

Our Year 3 and 5 students will 

receive their NAPLAN reports 

tomorrow afternoon. Our school 

average was above the National 

average in all assessment areas in 

both Year 3 and Year 5 and ‘as 

expected’ when compared to ‘like 

schools’.  Our staff will commence 

analysing this data at next week’s 

s ta f f  mee t i ng .  Pa ren ts  a re 

encouraged to contact class teachers 

should they wish to discuss their 

child’s results.   

 

People’s Choice Award  

As a part of the 2016 WA Education 

Awards, the Department of Education 

are asking students and parents to 

vote for staff who make a difference 

in public schools. The staff member 

who receives the most votes will be 

awarded the People’s Choice Award 

at the WA Education Awards 2016 

presentation event on Monday 28 

November.  All school staff who 

receive a vote will be acknowledged 

in The West Australian on World 

Teachers’ Day on Friday 28 October. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You can vote now at 
thewest.com.au/competitions 
Voting closes at 5.00pm Friday 23 
September 2016.  All nominees will 
have a chance to win $1000. 
 
2017 Planning  

School planning for 2017 is now well 

underway. If you know your child/ren 

will not be attending our school in 

2017, can you please let the front 

office of the school know as soon as 

possible. Thank you to those who 

have already advised us.  Having 

accurate student numbers allows us 

to plan effectively.   

 

School Board Meeting  

The School Board met on Monday 23 

August.  At the meeting, the Board 

approved the 2017 Contributions and 

Charges and Personal Items Lists; 

endorsed our school’s Head Lice,  

Pastoral Care and Distribution of 

Materials policies; discussed our 

s c h o o l ’ s  A u s t r a l i a n  E a r l y 

Development Census and Semester 

One Student Report data; reviewed 

the school budget and discussed the 

2015 to 2018 School Plan. The next 

Board meeting will be held on 

Monday 14 November.   

 

Student Absences  

The School Education Act 1999 

requires that an explanation of a 

student’s absence is provided within 

three school days from the start of the 

absence. Please assist us by sending 

in a note, phoning the school or 

emailing your child’s teacher each 

time your child is away. 

   

Bookfair  

Thanks to Cindy and all of her 

helpers for organising the Bookfair for 

us. It involved a 

lot of work but it 

was so great to 

see children 

getting excited 

by books! Thanks to everyone who 

visited and purchased books.   

 
Rochelle Williamson 

Upcoming Events:  

- 5 September, 7.30 pm - P&C Meeting 

- 7 September - Faction Athletics Carnival  

- 8 September - Room 26 Assembly  

- 12 Sept. - Interm Swimming commences  

- 23 September - last day of Term Three 

- 11 October - students return for Term Four 

 

http://www.rossmoyneps.wa.edu.au
mailto:Rossmoyne.ps.@education.wa.edu.au
http://www.education.wa.edu.au/redirect/?oid=SiteProxy-id-18033560&title=wa+education+awards+peoples+choice+award&skip=true&launch=true
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Ffictionaddictiondotorg.files.wordpress.com%2F2011%2F09%2Fthanks.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Ffictionaddiction.org%2Fthanks%2F&docid=dXHyynpGyRk15M&tbnid=holoTwTJNNTf2M%3A&w=473&h=331&bih=931&biw=1920&ved=
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Faction Cross Country 

Congratulations to the following students who placed first to sixth in the Faction Cross Country. The first five runners in each event 

competed in the South Canning Sports Association Inter-school Cross Country races on Tuesday 16th August. 

 

Interschool Cross Country  
Congratulations to all Year 3 to 6 students who competed in the Interschool Cross Country on Tuesday 16th August. 
Rossmoyne Primary School came third behind Oberthur PS and Riverton PS.  The following students performed particularly 
well gaining a place in their age race; Kade (Year 5) - 1st place, Cooper (Year 6) - 2nd place,  Phoebe  (Year 6) - 3rd place and 
Lillian  (Year 4) - 3rd place. 
 
Congratulations!  
Congratulations to Sophia who was recently announced the winner of the ‘Wired For Science’ Expo logo competition.   
Congratulations also to Room 20 and Mrs Hill who won the school prize of a visit to the Department of Fisheries in Hillarys.   
 
 

Event Event 

Year 6 Girls Year 6 Boys 

Phoebe  

Neve  

Caroline  

Charlotte  

Mia  

Tarushi /Laura  

Cooper  

Bradie  

Danyl  

Eu Jin  

Oliver  

Campbell  

Year 5 Girls Year 5 Boys 

Maya  

Hannah  

Anastasia  

Madeline  

Jasmin  

Ashlee  

Kade  

Miles  

Noah  

Oliver  

Jeffery  

Ethan  

Year 4 Girls Year 4 Boys 

Lillian  

Kiera  

Riley  

Maddison  

Alexis  

Natalie  

Ricardo  

Tommy  

Ewan  

Jamie  

Israel  

Ben  

Year 3 Girls Year3 Boys 

Kate  

Jaylene  

Sienna  

Emma  

Anna  

Eleanore  

Corey  

Cameron  

Liam  

Ryan  

Ashton 

Brandon  

 ROOM 8 

Peter            Zoe 

ROOM 9 

Corey          Emma 

ROOM 10 

Luke           Edie 

ROOM 13 

Arianne       Freddy        Noah 

ROOM 14 

Alexandria         Jace 

ROOM 15 

    Harper       Celeste 

ROOM 16 

 

ROOM 17 

Daniel         Meher 

ROOM 18 

Megan         Elliot       

ROOM 19 

Alex           Amy          Caden 

ROOM 20 

Max            Beatrix 

ROOM 21 

 

ROOM 22 

Yifan           Zoe               

ROOM 23 

Aidan            Noah 

ROOM 24 

Akib            Aimeline 

ROOM 25 Room 26 LOTE 

Merit Certificates  

Congratulations to the following students who were awarded with Merit Certificates at our recent assembly.    

Keep up the great work!  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj1-dieqqbLAhUHKJQKHXtVDikQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fanimatedimagepic.com%2Fcongratulations%2Fanimated%2Fpage-8%2F&bvm=bv.115339255,d.cGc&psig=AFQjCNEVM2D5dTz_e
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Band and Choir  
Due to swimming lessons and Mrs Oliver being on leave, Band and Choir will not take place in weeks 9 and 10 of this term or in 
week 1 of next term.  
 
Book Week  
To celebrate Book Week, Room 8 students had an exciting FaceTime conversation with 
Alison Lester about her short-listed book ‘My Dog Bigsy’. After trying to copy the expres-
sions of the characters in the book, students prepared and asked Alison a number of 
questions to find out how she became such a well-known author. We discovered that 
Alison was inspired to write ’My Dog Bigsy’ after her friend, Amy, mentioned how inter-
esting he was. One of the most exciting parts of our discussion was meeting Bigsy him-
self! Alison also let us in on a little secret.... she is in the process of publishing her next 
book in the series and we can’t wait to read it. Miss Wells 

 

Lucent Foundation Exchange 

On Friday 19 August we hosted 15 students from China. They really enjoyed visiting our school and experiencing a day in an 

Australian school. They were very surprised that there wasn’t a fence around our school and the children said that our school 

was really fun and interactive. Thanks to the classes who hosted students and special thanks to our students who ‘buddied up’ 

with our visitors and translated for them.  On Sunday 20 August, our visiting students were involved in the Sino-Australia  

Children’s Art Exhibition and cultural performance.  Some of our students’ artwork was displayed at the exhibition and Sidney 

Eric did a fantastic job representing our school at the performance.   Thanks Sidney!   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Is Your Child Prepared for the 21st Century and the Future Job Market?  
 
16 Skills Students Need to Learn Today to Thrive Tomorrow  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Reference - World Economic Forum  
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Community Announcements  

 

OSH CLUB 

Hello everyone, my name is Sharon and I am the Coordinator for Oshclub Rossmoyne. I have over 10 years experience in working in an 
Oshc environment and have worked with Oshclub for 5 months and love it. Welcome back to old and new families. We have a very busy 
term ahead of us with our own version of the Olympics and so much more so why not come over and say hello. It will be great  to meet some 
new families.   Can I please ask that if you have a child that has an asthma plan or an Anaphylaxis plan that they are up to date and that all 
medication is also in date.  Does any one have any unwanted toys that they may like to donate to Oshc? If you do they would be appreciat-

ed. I hope to meet some new families soon. 

Sharon Ramsey 
Coordinator, Rossmoyne Oshclub - 0478 182 382 
 
Enjoy playing Tee-Ball this summer! 
Tee-Ball is a fast moving, non-contact team sport for 5 to 12 year old boys and girls.  It offers lots of fun whilst developing hand-eye coordi-
nation, ball skills, running, general fitness and confidence.  
Canning Cougars Tee-Ball Club runs a Saturday morning Tee-Ball competition at Centenary Park in Wilson. 
More info at www.cctbc.com.au or email info@cctbc.com.au 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

wƻǎǎƳƻȅƴŜ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ !ƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǎ ŀ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ  LƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ   
ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ƻǊ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƻŦ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊȅ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ƛƳǇƭȅ ŀƴȅ ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY CLINIC 
 

DATE: Thursday 29th September, 2016 

TIME: 1:00-3:00PM 

VENUE: All Saints College, Ewing Ave Bull Creek  

Grab your friends and come and join in the fun!  

MILO in2CRICKET for girls and boys aged 5-7 

MILO T20 BLAST for all girls aged 7-12 and boys aged 7-11 

http://cp.mcafee.com/d/5fHCNEg43qb0V5dBwsYyrdEEELfCzBdwQsCzASyyyY-qekTS4jpISrZ1KSPBm76dXQ6-RISyCMqehl6TE2Gp1xRBRN4lg7cI2H3FEVd78Ggpot5togsd7b5Q47JhdCPpIS03Jqp2TdQhoU-l9BRtxF7-nOstIlONYH5ijpRATQm4Q7k4reKEEmuLowywqehPbkA3DCm447ZIPtHPzhOOXKKISsYSr7nhjdCXCQPrNKVJ
mailto:info@cctbc.com.au?subject=CCTBC%20enquiry%20(school)
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi25da5yMLOAhWNNpQKHTAnCQ0QjRwIBw&url=http://playcricket.com.au/learn/t20-blast&psig=AFQjCNFfcahVhlrSE5JTlXeppQO4m69Wtg&ust=1471321123968635
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Community Announcements cont.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
wƻǎǎƳƻȅƴŜ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ !ƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǎ ŀ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ  LƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ   

ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ƻǊ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƻŦ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊȅ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ƛƳǇƭȅ ŀƴȅ ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ 
 

Purchase the NEW 2016 

| 2017 EntertainmentÊ 

Book and Support the 

Starlight Childrenôs 

Foundation! 

Only $65, the NEW Entertain-

ment
Ê
 Membership is packed 

with thousands of up to 50% 

OFF and 2-for-1 offers for the 

best local restaurants, caf®s, 

attractions, hotel accommoda-

tion, travel, and much more! 

To Order simply visit: 

www.entbook.com.

au/835i44 

*Starlight receive 20% from every Membership sold to help 

brighten the lives of seriously ill children* 

 

http://www.entbook.com.au/835i44
http://www.entbook.com.au/835i44
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Community Announcements cont. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

wƻǎǎƳƻȅƴŜ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ !ƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǎ ŀ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ  LƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ   
ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ƻǊ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƻŦ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊȅ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ƛƳǇƭȅ ŀƴȅ ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ 
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Community Announcements cont. 
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ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ƻǊ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƻŦ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊȅ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ƛƳǇƭȅ ŀƴȅ ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ 


